Albox: Meeting with the Mayor
22nd July 2008, AUAN

Members of the AUAN committee met with the Mayor of Albox, Jose Navar-
ro, on 22nd of July to discuss progress on planning matters and the lack of ba-
sic services such as water and electricity for some illegal houses.

An 'exceptional’ plan for the Almanzora Valley in September

Sr. Navarro revealed that the Junta will publish details of an 'exceptional' plan
for the Almanzora Valley in September of this year. This plan will supplement
the PGOUs and the Sub Regional Plan and we in the AUAN hope that it will
bring some clarity to previously reported promises from our delegate for Hous-
ing and Planning, Sr. Luis Caparros, to create a 'corona' around the illegal
houses and ensure that this situation does not happen again.

Sr. Navarro also stated that a full PGOU for Albox will be available by the end
of this year. There was no new information on the Sub Regional Plan.

Mayor of Albox to take legal action against electricity providers

The AUAN has been raising the issue of security of utility services for some considerable time, and consider
it to be as much a moral and humanitarian problem as a legal one. We are therefore pleased to report that the
mayor now agrees with this stance and is preparing to take legal action against the electricity companies.
Therefore, if your home is more than 3 years old and you have been disconnected, refused a connection, or
are on builders supply, you are advised to send an email to Jo Tissington, at Joanne@psoealbox.com, pro-
viding your name, NIE number, address, contact number, parcela and poligono number, together with a brief
summary of your circumstances (ie. on builders supply, generator etc). Information can also be provided in
person to Jo Tissington at the town hall.
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